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ALLEGHENY SOCIETY OF AMERICAN FORESTERS 
 
 
Introduction 
 
This guide provides information for host chapters to use when planning a winter 
or summer meeting for the Allegheny Society of American Foresters (ANSAF).  
The information has been compiled using similar documents developed by other 
state and multi-state societies and an ANSAF document last updated in 1983.  
These are guidelines, not hard and fast rules.  Host chapters should feel free to 
deviate from the traditional formats and experiment with items that they feel will 
make the annual ANSAF meetings more interesting and attractive to the 
membership.  It is suggested that the host committee include a diverse cross 
section of its membership.  It is always helpful to include members that have 
helped plan similar meetings in the past but also to include younger members for 
new ideas and energy.  Include your entire membership and get them excited 
about showcasing your region.  Hosting a winter or summer meeting can be an 
excellent opportunity to get your membership involved as well raise money for 
chapter activities.  The chapter building experience has often created a more 
active and energized organization.   
 
 
Dates and hosting for annual meetings 
 
The primary ANSAF meeting each year is the winter meeting held in mid to late 
February.  The meeting is scheduled so as not to conflict with other surrounding 
SAF meetings and if possible other federal, state and university activities.  
Summer meetings are usually held in June, July or August to allow for inclusion 
of families and faculties without conflict with school and university schedules.  
Late July dates should be avoided if possible as New Jersey members face state 
reporting deadlines at the end of the month.   
 
Schedule for rotation of meetings between chapters and/or state societies shall 
be coordinated by the ANSAF program chair and the executive committee.  
While it is expected that chapters / state societies will host meetings on a rotating 
basis, chapters may combine to co-host a meeting or may volunteer to host more 
often by contacting the program chair.   Hosting schedule should be maintained 
at least two to three years ahead to allow for proper planning. 
   
It is recommended that the host committee begin organizing 18 months before 
the meeting date.  This allows adequate time to organize sub-committees and 
responsibilities.  When the general details such as date, location, facilities and 
theme are organized early, it is much easier to pull together speakers, 
presentations, publicity and other details as the planning progresses.  Once 
dates are set, Executive Director and webmaster should be notified for inclusion 
on calendar of events. 



 
 
 
General meeting formats 
 
It has become traditional to hold the meetings from Wednesday afternoon 
through noon on Friday, although the local host committee is free to choose 
another three weekday schedule depending on facility availability, price, etc.  
Wednesday afternoon provides time for Society officers and the Executive 
Committee to meet before dinner.   Host committee will arrange a room for this 
meeting.  Optional tours and special events can be held on Wednesday or Friday 
afternoons.  Icebreakers / Social hours are generally scheduled for Wednesday 
evening.   The General Session is usually scheduled for Thursday morning and 
afternoon and Friday morning until noon.  The Chair’s inspirational breakfast may 
be held either Thursday or Friday morning with other breakfast arrangements at 
the discretion of the host chapter.  Approximately one hour is also scheduled on 
one of the mornings to allow chapters and state divisions to meet.  The Student 
Quiz Bowl usually is held after the Thursday afternoon general session of the 
winter meeting.  The annual awards banquet is scheduled for Thursday evening 
during the winter meeting. 
   
Summer meetings follow the same general format but are usually a bit more 
casual, include field trips and are often designed to be more family oriented.  
Summer meetings do not include the Student Quiz bowl, the Art Show or the 
annual awards banquet.  Often the Thursday evening meal is a cook-out or other 
casual dinner with entertainment.  If planning field trips, the host committee 
should contact the National Office to check on coverage under the standard SAF 
insurance policy or the need for additional coverage. 
 
  
Committees 
 
Host Chapters shall organize a planning committee to oversee all aspects of the 
annual meetings.  The planning committee should form sub-committees or 
assign responsibilities as spelled out in the following sections.   
 
 
General Sessions / Program 
 
An overall theme should be chosen for the program.  Since the general session 
usually includes Thursday AM & PM and Friday AM sessions, the theme may be 
broken down into three segments.  Usually the general sessions include a 
number of presentations for all attendees although concurrent sessions or break 
out group formats are occasionally used.  Traditionally a local or state 
government official has been asked to provide opening remarks for the general 
session.  Sometimes a keynote speaker will introduce the theme and set the tone 



for the meeting.  Occasionally the opening remarks and the keynote will be 
combined.  The committee should select a person to moderate each of the three 
sessions.  The moderator should plan to introduce each of the speakers and be 
ready to help during the question and answer period.  The moderator should also 
keep an eye on the clock to keep the session and speakers on schedule.  At the 
close of each segment the moderator should encourage attendees to visit 
exhibitors, the silent auction and the art contest as well as to clearly state what 
time the next segment or activity will begin.   Many attendees have long 
distances to travel on Friday afternoon.  It is desirable to have dynamic, 
interesting speakers or presentations for Friday AM and to make sure that the 
time schedule is closely followed.  Remember to leave a short time for wrap up 
and silent auction pick-up. 
 
Speaker arrangements should be started soon after choosing a theme.  The 
Forest Science coordinator can be a good source of speaker suggestions.  
Presentation schedule should be clear and time for question and answers should 
be included.  Make sure to get presentation title, correct spelling of name, 
speaker’s job title, etc. for the agenda.  A short biography of the speaker is also 
helpful for the moderator to use during introductions and can be included in 
registrations materials if desired.  Make sure to get speaker’s audio-visual 
equipment needs ahead of time to avoid last minute problems.  Speakers may 
need compensation for travel, lodging or other expenses.  Make sure to confirm 
these arrangements to allow for proper budgeting. 
 
 
Facilities 
 
Host chapters should select a resort, hotel, motor inn or campus which can 
provide a combination of large meeting room, banquet room, exhibit area, small 
meeting room(s), food service and overnight accommodations.  Attendance for 
the winter meetings has recently been in the 125-200 person range while 
summer meetings have attracted 75-125 people.  Depending on location most 
attendees will require overnight accommodations.  Host chapters should not sign 
contracts that guarantee a minimum number of rooms.  This can (and has in the 
past) lead to financial difficulties in the event of low attendance or cancellations 
due to bad weather.  If location chosen can provide everything except adequate 
guest rooms, host chapter should provide information on other hotels within a 
reasonable distance.   
  
Host chapters should attempt to keep costs reasonable as many members will be 
covering much of the cost personally and it is desirable to attract students and 
early career foresters to participate.  Hotels often will provide a special room rate 
for groups.  It is recommended that the host chapter make room reservations and 
payment the responsibility of the individual attendees and not part of the general 
registration process.  Hotels will often provide one free room for every 25-50 
rooms reserved as part of the meeting.  These may be used for speakers, 



students, National SAF representatives or others at the discretion of the host 
committee.  It is recommended that one individual should be designated as the 
primary liaison with the hotel.  This develops a better relationship between the 
host committee and the facility management. 
   
Meeting rooms should be an important part of choosing a hotel facility.  The main 
meeting room where most of the general session presentations will take place 
should be large enough to accommodate the expected attendance.  It is 
desirable that coffee breaks, restrooms, exhibit area, silent auction displays and 
the art show be convenient to the main meeting room.  This room should be able 
to be set up so that attendees can hear and see the speaker without disturbance 
from kitchen noise or other adjacent activities.  Small meeting rooms for activities 
such as the executive committee meeting, chapter meetings, break out sessions, 
etc. will also have to be available.   It is important to make all these inquiries and 
arrangements when choosing a facility to allow for proper budgeting. 
   
Many hotel facilities have excellent audio visual equipment and sound systems 
while others do not.  This should be checked closely when choosing a facility.  
Some facilities include this in the room rental fee and others charge extra for 
each piece of equipment.  Extra fees can sometimes be quite high.  Committee 
may want to check if outside equipment can be brought in to avoid high fees.   It 
is often desirable to have at least one person to coordinate audio visual needs of 
the speakers to avoid last minute problems.  It is also important to coordinate 
with the hotel facility on items such as how to adjust lighting and sound system or 
how to get quick help in the event of a problem. 
 
The facility should be able to handle food service needs.  Banquet meal, lunch 
and breakfast menus should be planned.  Hotel should be able to provide special 
items if necessary such as vegetarian or low fat options.  Coffee breaks and soft 
drinks should be arranged.  Make sure all costs are calculated including tax, tip 
and room rentals to permit proper budgeting. 
 
 
Finances 
 
Host committee should closely watch expenses and set up a budget.  Some 
expenses, such as meeting room rental, are fixed regardless of attendance.  
Others such as meals are per person.  Host committee should budget for all 
possible expenses when calculating the registration fees.  Host chapters may 
seek sponsors for some of the activities.  This can help defray a number of costs 
and can help keep the registration fee reasonable.  Activities which can be 
sponsored include the banquet, coffee breaks, field tours, art show, etc.  It is 
important to recognize the sponsors with verbal announcements and signs.  It is 
also desirable to list sponsors in registration packet information.   Exhibitor fees 
will also help defray costs of the meeting.   
 



Registration fees should be set to cover all costs of the meeting with some profit 
margin.  The ANSAF expects to receive a minimum of $1000 from winter 
meetings and $500 from summer meetings.  This is an important part of the 
annual ANSAF budget.  Host committee should also build in some profit margin 
for the host chapter. 
 
It is customary to have a normal registration fee for the SAF membership, which 
will make up the majority of registrations.  Registration should be higher for non-
members.  In an effort to attract more students, the host chapter is encouraged to 
set the student rate at the absolute minimum.  Student subsidies may even be 
considered.  A “sponsor a student” line item on the registration form can 
encourage attendees to donate funds to help cover student’s costs. 
 
The National Office now has the ability to handle registration for annual meetings 
for a small fee.  This permits registrants to use credit cards to pay for pre-
registration.  Organizing committee should contact the National Office to make 
arrangements for this option. 
   
If the host chapter does not have sufficient funds on hand to cover pre-meeting 
expenses a loan can be arranged with the ANSAF treasurer.  This loan is 
expected to be repaid after the meeting is held.  
 
 
Registration 
 
The host committee should set up a registration subcommittee and select a 
primary contact person to be in charge of registration.  The primary contact will 
provide a central location for receiving registration forms and payments as well 
as a contact person for questions, information, last minute changes, etc.   It is 
preferable for this person to have e-mail, voice mail and/or other convenient 
ways to communicate as well as a mailing address for receiving registrations.  
The registration subcommittee will be responsible for compiling all registration 
information.  It is helpful to have registration information computerized with a 
laptop computer at the registration desk for adding and updating registration 
information.  This is helpful in auditing finances and meal reservations for the 
facility.   
   
The registration subcommittee will be responsible for setting up a registration 
table at a convenient location in the hotel facility.  Registration table should be 
set up Wednesday afternoon as attendees begin to arrive and should stay open 
through the evening to direct attendees to committee meetings and the 
icebreaker/social.   Information should also be available for attendees bringing 
items for the silent auction and the art contest.  Registration table should also be 
manned Thursday morning until noon.  Registration table should have meeting 
agendas, name tags, registration lists and registration forms for walk-ins.  Walk-



ins and late registration may be disallowed or charged a higher rate to facilitate 
planning.   
 
It is common practice to provide a registration packet with program, agenda, 
registration list, tablet or notebook, maps, brochures on local attractions and 
small gifts or goodies.  Meeting programs usually contain a list of past Allegheny 
Chairs, Fellows and annual award winners. This information is available in the 
Operations Manual.  It is also helpful to include brief biographies and contact 
information for the presenters as well as abstracts of the presentations.  Since 
proceedings are not published, presenters can be encouraged to handout printed 
materials during the sessions or submit written material for publication in the 
Allegheny News.  Items for the registration packet or bag can generally be 
solicited from the hotel, local tourist promotion agencies, government entities, 
exhibitors, forest products firms, etc.  In many years, the host committee has 
included a commemorative event gift such as a mug, notebook, magnet, wooden 
trinket or coaster but this is not required.   
 
 
Banquet 
 
The annual awards banquet is held on the Thursday evening of the winter 
meeting.  For the summer meeting the Thursday evening meal is often a cook-
out or an evening event at the end of an afternoon field trip or excursion.  The 
annual awards banquet should be an optional add-on item on the registration 
form as some members will not be staying for the full evening of activities and 
some spouses may want to attend.  If there is to be a cocktail hour prior to 
dinner, it is usually a cash bar.  Flowers, decorations, centerpieces and table 
favors are at the option of the committee. The committee may also want to have 
a head table for speakers, officers, master of ceremonies, etc. but regardless a 
podium and sound system should be set up.  Any prayer offered as a blessing 
before the banquet should be applicable to all religious faiths, including non-
Christians. 
 
 Generally the master of ceremonies is the ANSAF chair who is responsible for 
overseeing the presentation of awards and special recognitions such as 
dignitaries present and deceased members. Typically  awards and recognitions 
include the winners of the Student Quiz Bowl, winners of the Reginald D. Forbes 
art contest, new Golden Members, newly elected Fellows, the Forester of the 
Year award, the Bob Bauer Outstanding Service to Forestry Award and the 
winner of the Presidential Field Forester of the Year Award (if applicable).  The 
ANSAF awards committee and the Chair of the ANSAF are responsible for these 
awards.   The host chapter should offer to cover the banquet fee for award 
winners. 
 
The evening usually concludes with an interesting speaker, presentation or 
entertainment selected by the host committee.  This is not required as the award 



announcements and presentations generally take an hour or so and some 
attendees may appreciate a shorter banquet at the end of a long day. 
 
 
Icebreaker / Social 
 
A social is generally the first event of the meetings.  This is usually a chance for 
attendees to get together after arriving at the hotel.  Usually this is held after 
normal dinner hours.  Generally this is a cash bar format with hors d’oeuvres or 
some light snacks available.  The cost of this event is included in the registration 
fee or may be sponsored.    National SAF blanket insurance policy does not 
cover alcohol served or sold by SAF affiliates.  Alcohol sales should be controlled 
by the hotel / restaurant / meeting hall liquor licensee. 
 
 
 
Chair’s Inspirational Breakfast 
 
It has become traditional for the Chair of the Allegheny SAF to host an 
inspirational breakfast during the winter meeting.  The host committee in 
consultation with the Chair shall select a speaker to provide a spiritual and/or 
inspirational message.  This breakfast generally lasts one hour and can be held 
either Thursday or Friday morning.  This should be a separate line item on the 
registration form with a small additional charge to cover meal and speaker fee if 
any.    
 
 
Breaks 
 
It is customary to provide coffee breaks mid morning and mid afternoon during 
the general sessions.  Breaks should be long enough to provide opportunities for 
bathroom breaks and visits to the exhibit area, silent auction and the art show as 
well as to socialize with other attendees.  To facilitate getting the next session 
started on time, consider making announcements prior to the end of breaks or 
offer door prizes for those in the main meeting room before the start of the next 
session.  
  
  
State, Chapter and ANSAF Business Meetings 
 
Time and space should be planned to permit the State Societies/Chapters to 
have a business meeting during the annual winter meeting.  This is generally in 
combination with breakfast or right after breakfast but should not overlap with the 
Chair’s breakfast.  Generally one hour is allotted for this. 
 



The ANSAF Business Meeting is usually held after the state societies meeting 
and before the Friday AM General Session.  This time period allows the ANSAF 
Chair to report on the Executive Committee Meeting, to bring up motions 
requiring full membership votes and to brief the membership on ongoing and 
upcoming initiatives.  The Chair may elect to have some committee chairs or 
State society chairs give brief reports to the entire membership.  The ANSAF 
Business Meeting usually takes at about 1 to 1 ½ hours and the host chapter 
should coordinate this meeting with the ANSAF Chair. 
 
 
Quiz Bowl 
 
The annual student Quiz Bowl is usually held on Thursday of the winter meeting 
after the general session.  Host committee should make sure that a room is 
available with tables, electric outlets, a podium and a flip chart.  Schedule should 
allow at least 1 ½ hours for the event with no competing activities.  This can often 
be held in the main meeting room with a little set up time.  The Student Quiz 
Bowl Chair of the ANSAF will contact each of the forestry schools in the ANSAF 
to determine number of teams competing, will supply materials and will oversee 
the competition.  The local committee is responsible for providing a plaque to the 
winning team. 
 
 
Reginald D. Forbes Art Show 
 
Since 1974, this art show and competition has been a regular part of the ANSAF 
winter meeting with the objective of fostering and displaying the artistic abilities of 
foresters and their family members.  All ANSAF members and their immediate 
families are eligible to summit entries.  The host committee should plan on a 
display area for the artwork preferably convenient to the main meeting room and 
exhibitor area.  There are generally three categories for entry: photography, flat 
art and 3-dimensional artwork.  Originally, nominal cash prizes were awarded to 
the winners but more recently only ribbons and certificates have been presented 
during the awards banquet.  The host committee will be responsible for the 
ribbons and certificates.  Prizes are determined by the votes of the attendees so 
the host committee should provide ballot materials and a ballot box in the display 
area.       
 
Students 
 
Students from the forestry programs within the ANSAF are the future of our 
society and should be encouraged to attend the annual meetings.  Besides the 
Quiz Bowl held at the winter meeting, the host committee may wish to set up 
other activities to encourage students to attend.  The lowest possible registration 
fee should be set up for students.  Alternative lodging arrangements may also be 
available to keep student costs low.   A recent winter meeting included an 



optional $20 ‘Sponsor a Student’ line on the registration form and received 
enough to cover all student registrations.  Committees should consider this 
successful approach when designing their registration form. 
 
 
 
Exhibitors 
 
Exhibits are an important part of the annual meetings.  Everyone is interested in 
new technology, products and organizations related to the forestry field.  
Exhibitors should be encouraged to set up Wednesday afternoon through Friday 
morning.  Host committee should form a sub-committee or assign responsibility 
for exhibitor area and communications.  It may be helpful to contact previous host 
chapters for lists of possible exhibitors.  Exhibitors should be solicited early to get 
the largest turnout.  Exhibitor sub-committee should be responsible for checking 
on exhibitors needs such as tables, electric outlets and making sure the hotel 
facilities are adequate.  Exhibit security during off hours should also be 
considered when making arrangements with the hotel facility.  Schedule should 
permit adequate time (break time) for attendees to visit exhibitors.  Moderators 
should also recognize exhibitors and direct attendees to exhibit area before 
breaks.  
 
The host committee should set exhibitor fees to help defray some meeting costs 
but not so high as to discourage participation.  Host committee may choose to 
attract displays of non-profit organizations and/or government agencies by 
setting a lower fee than for commercial exhibitors. 
 
 
Fund Raisers / 50-50 Raffles / Silent Auctions / Foresters Fund 
 
The host committee usually arranges fundraising events such as a silent auction 
of donated items and/or a 50/50 raffle.  Often paintings, prints and similar 
attractive prizes are procured to challenge members.  Occasionally a verbal 
auction has been held during the banquet for a particularly valuable prize.  The 
proceeds from fundraising events at ANSAF meetings should be turned over 
directly to the ANSAF Secretary/Treasurer unless the fundraising event is 
advertised as benefiting the host chapter or division or other specific cause.  If a 
fundraising event is advertised as benefiting the Foresters Fund or the Science 
Fund (National SAF Funds), then the proceeds from this event are to be tallied 
separately and donated to the SAF National Office through the ANSAF 
Secretary/Treasurer.  As a general rule, plans for the use of proceeds from any 
fundraisers must be clear to all participants and members.  The Society of 
American Foresters is a non-profit 501 (c) 3 organization registered with the 
federal government.  Federal ID # is 22-605 7206. 
 
 



Silent Auction 
 
Companies, individuals, exhibitors and membership are encouraged to donate 
items to the annual silent auction.  An area with tables should be set up near the 
main meeting and exhibit area for display of items.  The area should be able to 
be secured between close of activities on Thursday afternoon until Friday 
morning.  The host committee should provide bid sheets for the items to be 
auctioned.  Bid sheets should name the item, donator and minimum bid as well 
as have lines for the bidders to place their names and bid.  This area should be 
set up by Thursday morning and should be open for bidding through the coffee 
break on Friday morning.   Winning bids should be announced sometime later on 
Friday morning with winning bidders given directions as to when and where to 
pay for and pick up items.  Host committee needs to prepare for this as compiling 
the bid sheets and announcing the winners will take some time and there will be 
a hectic period just after the closing statements when all winners will be trying to 
pay for and pick up items before they depart.  This has become a traditional and 
successful fund raising activity but is not mandatory.  Host chapter should 
discuss ahead of time how the proceeds will be distributed and should announce 
that at the meeting. 
 
Publicity 
 
Publicity is the responsibility of the host committee.  It is recommended that the 
dates and theme be announced at the winter meeting preceding the meeting.  
Details should be sent to the ANSAF webmaster (www.alleghenysaf.org) and  
submitted to the Executive Director for inclusion in the Allegheny News.  A full 
agenda and registration form can be included in the Allegheny News.  
Submission deadlines and publishing dates should be coordinated with the 
Executive Director.  It is desirable to do a separate mailing and/or e-mail 
distribution of meeting and registration information.  The event can also be listed 
on the national SAF website as an upcoming meeting and opportunity for 
Continuing Forestry Education credits. 
 
Positive media coverage of SAF is always desirable.  Host committee should 
coordinate with local TV, radio and newspapers for coverage during and after the 
event.  This may require composition of news releases and/or post event articles.  
Plans should be made to produce a post event article and photos for the 
Allegheny News.  Host committee should coordinate with the Executive Director.   
 
 
Field trips, Tours and Special Events 
 
The summer meeting usually includes field tours as an important part of the 
educational experience.  Transportation is usually by bus or van although 
sometimes carpooling is used.  Carpooling is difficult for long field trips and trips 
with multiple stops and should be avoided if possible.  Careful planning is 



necessary to avoid problems.  Safety, adequate parking and bus turn around 
space must be available.  School busses and motor coaches may be used but 
host committee must carefully consider road access and inclement weather when 
planning visits to remote forest sites.  It is recommended that the host committee 
do at least one dry run and calculate travel time, presentation time, loading and 
unloading time to make a realistic schedule.  Host committees often 
underestimate the total time needed for field tours.   Crowds always take much 
more time to embark, disembark and walk between stations than do individuals.  
For field trips it is desirable to have a few coolers with water and soft drinks 
available as well as restrooms at one of the stops. 
 
Small optional field trips are sometimes included on Wednesday or Friday 
afternoons during winter meetings.  Spouse tours or family activities are 
sometimes planned for during the general sessions.  Attendance of spouses and 
families is usually higher during the summer meetings due to school and work 
schedules.  Spouse and family activities may include recreational, cultural, 
historical or shopping excursions.   These tours should be a separate sign up 
item on the registration form to assist in logistical planning.  Vans and/or 
carpooling may be adequate for these tours. 
 
 National SAF has recently stated that their blanket insurance policy does not 
cover all field trips or athletic events except golf and tennis.  Also not covered are 
events involving boats, ATVs, firearms, etc.  Alcohol served by SAF affiliates is 
not covered.  It is recommended only to have alcohol sales available through the 
hotel / restaurant / meeting hall liquor license.  National SAF should be contacted 
to check the insurance coverage.  Host organizations should consider this and 
make arrangements accordingly. 
 
 
Continuing Forestry Education 
 
Host committee should maintain contact with the Continuing Forestry Education 
Coordinator at the ANSAF level.  Meeting agenda should be submitted to this 
person to allow for adequate review and assignment of CFE credits.  This will 
allow for the event to be included on the national SAF website.  CFE credits 
should be determined early enough to be included on all publicity and the 
registration form.  CFE credit documentation is often included in the registration 
packet.   SAF procedures for awarding CFE credits were updated in 2008 to 
provide for better documentation and auditing.  Host committee should 
coordinate with CFE coordinator at the state and ANSAF level. 
 



 
APPENDIX A:  Sample Winter Meeting Schedule 

NOTE:  Host chapter has wide latitude in determining final schedule 
 
Wednesday 12:00  Optional tours 
 3:00-6:00 Executive Committee Meeting 
 3:00-8:00 Registration Open 
 6:00-9:00  Icebreaker / Social  
Thursday  7:30  Registration opens 

7:00 Chair’s Inspirational Breakfast 
 8:00 Exhibits, Silent Auction and Art Show area opens 

8:30-9:00  General Session begins (Spouse tours optional) 
 Welcome & Keynote Address 

 10:15 Coffee Break 
 10:30-10:45 General Session resumes 
 12:00  Lunch 

1:00  General Session (Spouse tours optional) 
 2:30  Afternoon Break 
 2:45-3:00 General Sessions resumes 
 3:45-4:30 End General Session 
 4:30 Student Quiz Bowl 
 6:00  Cocktail Hour/Social 
 7:00 Banquet 
Friday 7:00-8:00  Breakfast   
 8:00-9:00 State Society meetings 
 8:00  Exhibit, Silent Auction area opens 
 9:00-10:00  Allegheny SAF Business Meeting 
 10:00-10:30  Break  
 10:15  General session resumes- Close Exhibit, Silent Auction area 
 11:45  Closing remarks 
  Announce Silent Auction winners 
 12:00  Adjourn  
  Winners pick-up and pay for auction items 
 
 
 
 

APPENDIX B:  Sample Summer Meeting Schedule 
 

Generally the ANSAF summer meeting schedule is similar to the winter schedule 
except there is no art show or student quiz bowl and the chair’s breakfast is not 
usually done.  Some general sessions can be replaced by field tours.  The 
awards banquet is replaced by a cook-out, informal dinner, entertainment with 
meal, excursion, etc. – in other words, activities that are more informal, family-
oriented than a banquet.  Family-oriented activities during general sessions / field 
tours are optional. 


